NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR DETERMINATION OF UPDATED CONDITIONS

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT PROCEDURE) (ENGLAND) ORDER 2010 NOTICE UNDER ARTICLE 13 AND PARAGRAPH 9 OF SCHEDULE 13 TO THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995 – PERIODIC REVIEW OF MINERAL PLANNING PERMISSIONS

Proposed Development at Lydd Quarry (Area 10 within East Sussex), Jury's Gap Road, Lydd, Kent.

I give notice that Robert Brett and Sons Limited is applying to the County Council as Planning Authority for the following:

Application for the Review of Mineral Planning Permissions - determination of conditions to be attached to planning permission RR/89/2294(CM). (The purpose of this application is to review the extant planning permission which will control the mineral working at the site and to determine whether the conditions need to be updated. The application is not an application for planning permission for mineral working, as this already exists, and therefore the application cannot be refused. Any comments should be based on the proposals for the future working of the site, together with its restoration and aftercare).
The application is accompanied by an Environmental Statement. Members of the public can obtain copies from Mike Davies, Davies Planning, 21 The Fairway, Herne Bay, Kent, CT6 7TW (davies.planning@btinternet.com) at a cost of £50.
Members of the public can view the application and accompanying documents on the County Council’s website, or inspect the application, plans and other documents submitted with it during normal office hours at the offices of the Planning Department, Rother District Council, Town Hall, Bexhill on Sea, or at Rye Community Help Point, 25 Cinque Ports Street, Rye, and at the offices of the Director, Transport and Environment Department, East Sussex County Council, County Hall, St Anne’s Crescent, Lewes until the 10 December 2010. Please note that there are public speaking arrangements when applications are determined at Planning Committee.  Ring 01273 481846 for a guidance leaflet or visit the website.

Anyone who wishes to make representations about the proposal should do so via the web or in writing to the Director, Transport and Environment Department, East Sussex County Council, County Hall, St Anne’s Crescent, Lewes BN7 1UE by the 19 November 2010, quoting reference number MR/15.  Responses will be published on the County Council’s website. Further information on the use of personal data is available on our website.

The website is: www.eastsussex.gov.uk/environment/planning/applications.

Alternatively, please contact the Transport & Environment Department using the details above.

PHILIP BAKER

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, LEGAL & DEMOCRATIC SERVICES

Date: 29 October 2010
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